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FCOS President’s message - November 2017 

I hope all your orchids (and you) successfully made it through the recent heat wave. Remember 

that when it is very warm to try to increase the humidity and air movement around your 

orchids which should help to keep the leaf temperature lower. Many of the orchid genera are 

somewhat adaptable for short periods of temperature outside of their normal range, but from 

what I have heard they need to definitely cool back to the cool range normal during the night. 

Also, you might not see all heat related damage right away, so make sure you keep checking 

your orchids for signs of stress.  

At our December meeting we will have our annual elections. We need volunteer candidates for 

President, Vice President, and two Board of Directors positions. Danny Stocks cannot take one 

of the positions due to his hectic work schedule but has volunteered to help with finding 

speakers with the new Vice President. Danny has a large number of contacts in the orchid 

world and his assistance will make this job easier. So please send an email to me 

(ehrler4@juno.com) and volunteer for one of these four positions to help keep FCOS moving 

along smoothly.  

As some of you know my wife (Betsy) and I will be attending the World Orchid Conference in 

Guayaquil, Ecuador from November 7-11, and then going on a post-conference tour put on by 

Ecuagenera Nursery. While getting my greenhouse ready for when I am gone  I noticed a ghost 

orchid that Christina Holenda had given me as a small plant a number of years ago, now has its 

first bud. This orchid is just roots and does not have any leaves. The roots have chloroplasts to 

create the chlorophyll that the plant needs to survive. In the wild they normally grow in 

tropical areas like Florida. But on the orchid species website 

(http://orchidspecies.com/polyrlindenii.htm), it states that this species is a hot to cool growing 

species which I guess is why it is growing at least OK enough with my cool growing Masdevallia 

and Dracula. So I plan to move this orchid to Eric Holenda's greenhouse while I am gone. 



Hopefully it will be in bloom during one of our meetings so folks can see a blooming, leafless 

orchid.  

Hope you are keeping your orchids happy. Remember if you have questions about your 

orchids, please ask for help at the next meeting.             Chris 

 

Program for NOVEMBER 9 

Guest speakers for this meeting will be our own Eric and Christina Holenda.  You know their 

presentation will be beautiful and informative.   

DECEPTION, SEX, AND TRICKERY in the SOUTH OF FRANCE 

 

Unlike most of today’s news headlines, this title may be somewhat misleading — 

 we’ll let you all decide. 

 

In April of 2016 Christina and I embarked on an orchid hunting expedition to France, organized by the 

Orchid Conservation Alliance.  The Mediterranean region has an incredible array of deciduous terrestrial 

orchids, including the genus Ophrys, which has over 230 distinct species in the area.   And now to our 

title:   The flower of each species of Ophrys is fashioned to mimic in appearance a particular species of 

bee, wasp, or bumblebee, specifically a female of each type.  Spring arrives, love is in the air, and 

insects are cavorting about with romance on their minds.  Alas, foolish males, they mistake the flowers 

for comely lady-bugs and in attempting a tryst they inadvertently collect pollen.  Not to be denied, and 

slow learners, they fly off to try again, this time depositing the pollen on the next flower,  and thusly 

effecting seed set and continuation of the orchid’s existence.   

 

We were able to see and photograph about a dozen Ophrys species, and a nice array of other orchids in 

several different genera.  As usual, our presentation will also include images of the sights and other 

attractions of this beautiful region.   

 

Eric and Christina Holenda 

 

Speaker notes from the October, 2017 FCOS meeting. 

FCOS was pleased to have Bob Hamilton speak to us about "Orchid Craze". Bob and his partner 

John Leathers have been growing orchids for a number of years in the San Francisco Bay area 

and own Hawk Hill nursery. Bob began by showing a computer generated flyover of the Andes 

Mountains in South America, from Chile in the south to Colombia in the north where this 

mountain range splits into three different ranges. Beginning in the early 1800's lots of money 

was spent sending explorers into South America to discover and send back as many plants as 

they could find, including many different orchid species. Bob presented information about Von 

Humboldt, Darwin, Mendell, and others.  



The Victorian Orchid Craze went from about 1870 to about 1910 and was due mainly to new 

wealth of people in Europe that wanted new undiscovered orchids and were willing to spend 

money to get them. Bob also talked about the different researchers in the late 1890s and early 

1900s. In 1899, Noel Bernard figured out that orchid seeds in nature needed to be infected by 

a fungus to be able to survive. In 1904, Hans Burgeff figured out that orchid seeds could grow 

on agar and in 1922 Lewis Knudsen figured out symbiotic culture of orchid seeds on a mixture 

of sterile agar and sugar placed in a flask. Bob then showed a number of slides of the types of 

orchids that both he and John are growing in their greenhouses and discussed their laboratory 

work and orchid breeding.  

 

 

 

FCOS 2017 Board of Directors  

President:  Chris Ehrler   489-9046                        American Orchid Society 

Vice-President:  Chuck Scheithauer   937-6201                              The Orchid Digest 

Secretary:  Judy Scheithauer   937-6201 

Treasurer: Alan Durham   489-0683 

Directors-at-Large:   Scott St. Clair   801-2373    

                             Chris Spence 621-2607     Bonnie Werring 801-685 



FALL CARE (yes, a repeat reminder) 

Repot Doritis, Doritaenopsis, Encyclia, Miltonia & Stanhopea as they go out of bloom.  

Repot seedlings as necessary, especially Phalaenopsis seedlings. 

Decrease fertilization rate, allow Phals to experience the chill of early fall, allow other 

orchids to experience the shortening of the day length. Bring orchids indoors that have 

been outside for the summer. Stake spikes as they grow. Check light conditions, remove 

shade cloth as necessary.  

Look for blooms on: Oncidium, Miltoniopsis, Phragmipedium, Psychopsis & Sophronitis 

Look for spikes on Phalaenopsis, Oncidium, Brassavola, Dendrobiums 

 



  


